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CITY OF NEW BRAUNFELS, TEXAS
REDISTRICTING COMMITTEE
November 15, 2021 Meeting Minutes

The Redistricting Committee of the City of New Braunfels, Texas convened on Tuesday,
November 15, 2021 at 5:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at the New Braunfels City Hall
located at 550 Landa Street, New Braunfels, Texas.

1. Call to Order. The meeting was called to order by City Attorney, Valeria Acevedo at

5:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers at the City of New Braunfels City Hall located at
550 Landa Street, New Braunfels, Texas.

2. Roll Call — Committee Members present were:

Meg Guerra, Mayoral Appointment
Andres Campos-Delgado, District 1
Christopher Willis, District 2
Atanacio Campos, District 3

Jay Hogue, District 4

Wayne Peters, District 5

Stuart Hansmann, District 6

Kim Farlow, At Large

Sherry Harrison, At Large

Rob Smith, At Large

City Staff present were:

Valeria M. Acevedo, City Attorney
Nathan Brown, Assistant City Attorney
Savannah Maurer, Paralegal

1. Approval of October 26,2021 Minutes.

Val Acevedo opened discussion and review of the minutes. A motion to approve the
October 26, 2021 minutes was made by Sherry Harrison and was seconded by

Christopher Willis. The minutes of the October 26, 2021 meeting were approved by
unanimous vote.
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2. Selection of Redistricting Committee Chairperson.

A motion to appoint Atanacio Campos as Chairperson was made by Christopher
Willis and was seconded by Wayne Peters. The appointment of Atanacio Campos as
Chairperson was approved by unanimous vote.

3. Presentation on the Map Drawing Session.

“Map drawing session that includes demonstration by demographer of mapping
software utilized to create the maps for the City of New Braunfels redistricting
process.”

Atanacio Campos read the aforementioned item. Val Acevedo introduced Jeremy
McMahen from Bojorquez Law Firm who presented the aforementioned item.

Committee members discussed and agreed upon numerous changes to the redistricting
map referred to as the Illustrative Map A. Jeremy made changes as the discussion
occurred and the final changes will be compiled to created Draft Map A which will be
emailed by Jeremy in the next few days and forwarded by the city attorney’s office to
the Committee. Further discussion will be made at the next meeting to discuss
finalizing the draft of the redistricting map to be presented to the public.

4. Adjournment.
\
A Motion to Adjourn was made by Wayne Peters and seconded by Christopher Willis
and approved by unanimous vote. Meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m.



